
   

 Delivering a safe, reliable, and sustainable transportation system 
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M E M O R A N D U M 

 

 

TO:   Mayor and Council Members 
 
CC:  Spencer Cronk, City Manager 

Jim Smith, Interim Assistant City Manager 
 

FROM:  Robert Spillar, P.E.,                                          
Director, Austin Transportation Department   

  
DATE:   March 14, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Rider Ordinance to advance to Council; other micro-mobility changes still 

under review 

 
The rider behavior ordinance shared with the Mobility Committee will advance for Council review and 
approval on March 28, to expedite the education and enforcement of people’s behaviors using bicycles 
and scooters.  
 
Additional time is needed for the Austin Transportation Department to thoroughly respond to ideas and 
questions raised by the City Council Mobility Committee and stakeholders on the three ordinances 
related to micro-mobility devices. It is anticipated these ordinances will be presented to Council later 
this spring.  
 
The three ordinances and issues still under development include: 

• The City’s authority to regulate Shared Micro-Mobility Services in the public right of way;  

• Administrative fees for processing, monitoring, and licensing the use of right of way; and, 

• Franchise creation standards and limitations. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me (Rob.Spillar@austintexas.gov, 512-974-
2488) or ATD Assistant Director Jason JonMichael (Jason.JonMichael@austintexas.gov, 512-974-
7028). 
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